Submission – Ingrid Pezzoni (via email)

Unfortunately in the past 20 years Owners Corporations have become an enormous business. This is the problem. 

Quarterly fees are much too high for what in effect gets done. Managers do not comply with the law. Many of them are corrupt together with the committee members that arrange what works will get done to their advantage. The committee members are often extremely arrogant people and scare off honest owners who don`t even go to the Annual General Meetings.

I have dealt with different companies and many managers and they are all the same.

I think that if an owners corporation is made up of 15 apartments or less every owner should automatically be a committee member. With electronic communication it is now very easy to have ballots, to agree on works in a fast way.

Often apartment owners are not aware of their rights and do not have a copy of the Owners Corporation Act 2006-2007 and managers take advantage of this and give the owners wrong information to sway them in another direction.

In my view the whole system just does not work. There is too much money involved and safeguards should be put in place to assure that at least the ordinary maintenance gets done and properly especially where owners are elderly or when owners are away for lengthy periods.

Where there is no honesty nothing works.

Regards

-- 

Ingrid Pezzoni
